
12/19/2022
 

Anders Maxdale 
MuckRock News, DEPT MR137990 
263 Huntington Ave 
Boston, MA, 02115 
 
137990-83502096@requests.muckrock.com
 
RE: Freedom of Information Act Request - EPA-R9-2023-001373
 
Hello:
 
This letter concerns the above-mentioned Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request, submitted to the
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA), National FOIA Office (NFO) on 12/18/2022. You are
seeking the following records: To Whom It May Concern: Pursuant to the Freedom of Information Act, I
hereby request the following records: Any and all information provided by the Environmental Protection
Agency to Joanna McCall in response to FOIA public records request EPA-R9-2021-000592 described at
https://foiaonline.gov/foiaonline/action/public/submissionDetails?trackingNumber=EPA-R9-2021-
000592&type=Request Please include any and all Environmental Protection Agency warning letters
regarding the Lead-Based Paint Disclosure Rule, related to the property located at 262 Athol Avenue,
Oakland California 94606. Please include any and all Environmental Protection Agency warning letters
regarding the Lead Renovation, Repair and Painting Rule, related to the property located at 262 Athol
Avenue, Oakland California 94606. The requested documents will be made available to the general
public, and this request is not being made for commercial purposes. In the event that there are fees, I
would be grateful if you would inform me of the total charges in advance of fulfilling my request. I would
prefer the request filled electronically, by e-mail attachment if available or CD-ROM if not. Thank you in
advance for your anticipated cooperation in this matter. I look forward to receiving your response to this
request within 20 business days, as the statute requires. Sincerely, Anders Maxdale Upload documents
directly:
https://accounts.muckrock.com/accounts/login/?next=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.muckrock.com%2Faccount
s%2Flogin%2F%3Fnext%3D%252Faccounts%252Fagency_login%252Fenvironmental-protection-
agency-region-9-8615%252Fepa-lead-paint-warning-letters-lead-disclosure-and-rrp-rule-
137990%252F%253F&url_auth_token=AAA0rK8t6dcJ4Fo-z4-
UQui_8Rc%3A1p77lv%3Agtc67HbsglxV8uJ2ejMIVzVeAwpXyKNtZmDjrq316DA.
 
Your FOIA request was assigned for processing. If you have any questions about your request, please
contact the office mentioned below and reference your FOIA request tracking number EPA-R9-2023-
001373. 
 
Region 9 FOIA Program: You may contact Region 9’s Clarice Jackson at 415-972-3402 or
jackson.clarice@epa.gov.
 
If you need any further assistance or would like to discuss any aspect of your request, you may seek
assistance from EPA’s FOIA Public Liaison at hq.foia@epa.gov or call (202) 566-1667. You may also
seek assistance from the Office of Government Information Services (OGIS). You may contact OGIS in
any of the following ways: by mail, Office of Government Information Services, National Archives and
Records Administration, 8601 Adelphi Road, College Park, MD 20740-6001; email: ogis@nara.gov;
telephone: (202) 741-5770 or (877) 684-6448; or fax: (202) 741-5769. For all media inquiries, please
contact press@epa.gov.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
National FOIA Office 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency
 


